
                                                                                                     

 

Date Claimer: 

Friday 5th September (opening day of the 
Beaudesert Show) 
U3A Beaudesert will host the U3A Regional Country 
Conference which we have named the “Showcase 
Country Conference“. Details on our website. 
 

Friday 12th December 
Members Day Christmas Afternoon Tea 
Details to be advised 
 

New Members 

 

Graham Love 
Petra Kaelble 
Steffen Kaelble 
 
Beaudesert U3A welcomes the above new members 
this year, and we hope that your association with our 
organization will be a long and fruitful one. We look 
forward to your involvement.  
 

Editorial  
According to the calendar, Spring has finally decided 
to go “Sproing“, so we should have seen the last of 
the morning frosts for the year. The days are 
warming up, though it is still a little fresh at sunrise! 
For those who are not morning people, sunrise is 
when there is a glow in the eastern sky which is not 
caused by the lights of the Gold Coast!  
At time of publication, our local Beaudesert Show is 
about to commence for its‘ 119th appearance, so I 
hope you have all planned to support this important 
event. There are those who proudly exhibit their 
handiwork,crops or stock at the show, and they are 
to be congratulated whether they are classed as 
“winners“ or not. In my eyes, those who take the time 
to get involved as exhibitors or competitors are all 
winners, for without their contributions the show 
would be a poor event indeed. Likewise the 
volunteers, who give freely of their time to ensure 
that the whole process runs smoothly. 
Our U3A, as a volunteer driven community group, 
also depends on members getting involved. Whether 
you attend a course, tutor/facilitate a group, become 
a “friend“ of the committee, join the committee or 
become an office bearer, your contribution to the 
U3A is important. Our membership base is growing 
steadily, and we are able to offer more courses as 
suggestions and ideas become reality. 
As we host this years regional U3A conference on 
the 5th September, to be attended by the U3A 
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groups around S.E.Qld country, I hope we will 
continue to be seen as a leading light among the 
community groups in Beaudesert. 
Thank you for your involvement!!     
Until next Newsletter...Andy Fechner.       
 

Friends of the Committee  

What a great response we have had to our request 
for members who are willing to become a “Friend“ of 
our management committee.  
If you would like to join with the following who have 
nominated that they will help where they can at 
occasional events, outings and functions, your 
involvement will be most welcome. 
June Carey 
Margaret White 
Carol Castles 
Jo Weymouth 
Denice Knight 
Gwen Elliott 
Trish Fraser 
Rita Evans 
Patricia Castles   
To register as a Friend of the Committee, please 
contact: 
Val Chapman- Secretary. Ph. 5541 3660 
e-mail valandpeter2@bigpond.com  OR 
Laurel Fechner-Course Coordinator Ph 5541 2072 
e-mail andyfechner@bigpond.com    

                             
Beaudesert U3A Malware Attack 
Our Beaudesert U3A G Mail Account was subjected  
to a Mal-ware attack resulting in several U3A 
members and members of the public receiving odd 
emails which appeared to originate from Beaudesert 
U3A via a Melbourne ISP. 
If this ever happens again, don't open any 
attachment,report it to Google as Spam and delete 
the email. 
If you have not already done so change your Google 
password. 
Hennie van Dyk 

 
U3A Publicity/Communication 
The bulk of U3A publicity is handled specifically by 
the following people, so to ensure that your message 
gives the right results please send your message to 
the correct recipient. 
 
President Andy Fechner – Newsletter publication 
 
Publicity Officer Margaret Kendrick – Newspaper and 
similar publications. 

 
U3A website Webmaster Hennie van Dyk – Course 
detail changes, any suggested articles, and to report 
any errors or omissions on the website. 
 
Secretary Val Chapman – all formal secretarial 
matters. 
You may find the need to send copies to related 
officers.      

Current Courses 

Term 3: Monday 14th July - Friday 19th 

September 2014 

*** Art Group "The Limners"  

Wednesdays 9.00 am to 12.00 am, starts 16th 

July at the Centacare rooms, Petersen Street.  

Phone Denise Knight 5546 9879 or Margaret 

5541 0745 

*** Art Appreciation  

Third Wednesday each month, nominal time 

10.00 - 12 noon at Centacare Bistro if not on an 

outing - usually involving art gallery visits with 

Tricia. A chance to look at and discuss works of 

art on display in the Scenic Rim and Master 

Pieces from around the world. Phone Tricia 5544 

1462 

*** Card Making  

Every second Thursday, 10.00 am to 12.00 pm, 

from 24th July, at Centacare rooms.          

Phone Val Chapman 5541 3660 

*** Computer Group  

Mondays, 10am to 12.00 pm, starts 14th July at 

Centacare Bistro room. Hands on Computer 

Application. Most members bring their laptop 

along and are assisted by tutors or computer 

group members with individual tasks or 

problems. The aim is helping solve computer 

related problems through the group.  Phone 

Hennie 5541 0745 for more information. 

*** Conversational French  

Mondays 1.00 pm - 3.00 pm, starts 14th July at 

Centacare. Introduction to Conversational 

French  Phone Bernie 5544 2042 

*** Cookery Group 

Meets First Wednesday of each month at 1.00pm 

to 3.00pm, alternately at tutors kitchens at 

Josephville and Gleneagle.  Contact Tina Jones, 

0418 780 861 or Laurel Fechner, 5541 2072. 

*** Genealogy Club  

No set days as yet, but Tricia Edward is still 

willing to help out anyone who is interested, or 

wants to start a project.  Phone Tricia 5544 1462 

or via Email: shikeo@bigpond.com  

*** General Discussion Group  

Tuesdays 9.30am to 11.30am, starts 15th July. 

General Discussions on any subject the group 

wishes. Group participation is the key here. At 

Kath's House, 27 Dunsinane Street. Phone Peter 

5541 3660 

*** Mosaics  

Mondays 1.30 pm to 4.00 pm, starts 14th July 

at 20 Lincoln Crt, Gleneagle.  

A hands on course in this fascinating art form 

which will encourage your imagination to create 

delightful objects. Phone Margaret 5541 0745. 

mailto:valandpeter2@bigpond.com
mailto:andyfechner@bigpond.com
http://mosaics.html/
http://mosaics.html/


Social Activities: 

*** Jigsaw Library  

20 Lincoln Crt, Gleneagle. Come along and select 

one to use from the library. Phone Margaret or 

Hennie 5541 0745 to arrange selection and 

collection. 

*** Line Dancing  

Tuesdays 2.30pm to 4pm, starts 15th July, held 

at the Uniting Church Hall. This is a great form of 

exercise, helps balance, movement and is great 

fun.  Come along and have a go.  

Phone Trish: 0417 440 584  or Val: 5541 3660 

*** Table Tennis  

Thursdays 9.00 am to 12.00 noon, starts 17th 

July. Held at the Uniting Church Hall.  

Phone Des or Pamela 5541 2662 or 0448 133146   
or Trish: 0417 440584. 

***Tennis 

Wednesdays 9.00am to 12.00 noon, starts 16th 

July. Venue: Beaudesert Tennis Courts, Boonah 

Road. Contact Tex White: 5541 4772 

   

All course participants must be paid up members 

of Beaudesert U3A ($25.00) per annum (couples 

$40.00) and each session has a minimum fee of 

$2.00 towards Centacare expenses (tea/coffee, 

aircon etc).  If necessary extra Course costs for 

other requirements will be set by Tutors 

Course Co-ordinator: Laurel Fechner  

Phone: 5541 2072  Mobile: 0417 644506  

Email:andyfechner@bigpond.com 

Genealogy at the Library 

On Tuesday 19
th
 August, members of U3A’s 

Discussion Group and Genealogy Group attended a 
function at the Library organised by the Friends of 
the Library. The function was a talk by Gail Mulhern 
on her family’s convict history and the experiences 
she encountered in researching these family 
members. I know the Genealogy Group members 
found Gail’s talk very interesting as she pointed out 
the ways and means of obtaining information on 
family members and even if there are no convicts in 
our particular researching the same methods work 
for us.  

.           

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

       Kate Amos and Gail Mulhern 

        

First Aid and CPR Course 

 
Nine U3A members enjoyed a very informative day 
at Centacare on Thursday 28th August attending a 
free First Aid and CPR instruction course funded by 
the Scenic Rim Regional Council. 
 

This was the first in a series of one day courses 
being conducted in the Scenic Rim to equip 
volunteers with First Aid and CPR skills.  
Our members were tutors / facilitators who help 
conduct our group courses across our programs. For 
some it was their first formal session, but for others a 
timely refresher. Skills learned on the day mean our 
tutors / facilitators are in a position to render 
immediate medical assitance should the need arise. 
The one day session was not only informative but 
entertaining as well, and very well presented by 
Chris Simpson of the QAS. 
 
 

 

          First Aid and CPR Attendees 

 

 

   Peter and Val Chapman practise skills 

 

 

 

 

 



Friends of Beaudesert Library 

Conversations Are a Hit 
The monthly Conversations @ Beaudesert Library 
are gathering quite a following… last week more than 
30 people attended to hear Gail Mulhern tell the story 
of her convict ancestor Eliza, who was sentenced to 
death for the (apparent) murder of her infant child, 
but had the sentence commuted to “transportation for 
life.” 
This had a different meaning from transportation for a 
set number of years, Gail explained, as it meant 
there was no hope of returning to Britain.  However, 
she added, most convicts did not seek to return 
anyway, as their lives were better in the new colony. 
A contingent of U3A members from the Tuesday 
discussion group attended the Conversations 
session and it was obvious that many people are 
interested in finding out more about their forebears. 
NB – if you weren’t already aware, the 
Beaudesert library has free access online to 
ancestry.com.  I for one will be back to follow some 
leads which otherwise (from home) I’d have to pay 
for. 
The next book sale organised by FOBL will run from 7 am 

until noon on Saturday, September 6 in the general 

purpose room at the rear of the Arts and Information 

Centre during the Beaudesert market. 

The Book Bug will appear to promote children’s books at 

nine and 11 am. 

Cheryl Folley 

FOBL committee 

   

 U3A Table Tennis 

With 16 registered players and an average 
attendance of 11, the Table Tennis group has been 
providing its members with a great morning of fun, 
fellowship and fitness for the past 12 months. 
The group meets at the Uniting Church Hall cnr 
William and Duckett Streets Beaudesert from 9.00am 
to 12 noon each Thursday. The use of three tables 
provides an opportunity for both singles and doubles 
games. Not everyone is experienced and some have 
not played the game in ages. New players are 
encouraged and soon develop the skills required for 
an enjoyable game.  
Players must be financial members of the U3A, and 
course costs are $2 for the morning which includes 
tea or coffee and biscuits. 
Bring a bat if you have one, but the group has 
equipment you can borrow until you determine that 
this is something you would enjoy doing regularly. 
 
Come and give the game a try. You are sure of a 
welcome and enjoyable morning. 
 
Contact Facilitators Des and Pamela Fox 5541 2662 
or 0448 133146 or Trish Mob.  0417 440584. 
 
 
   

 

 

Art Appreciation Group 

 
A bit of catching up to do as I managed to forget to 
send my last item to be printed in the last Newsletter 
OOPS! 
On Wednesday 16

th
 July our adventurous group 

visited the Logan Art Gallery’s exhibitions by Donald 
Waters and Esther Austin. After reading an article on 
the Donald Waters exhibition, I must admit I was a 
little apprehensive about the views of the group but, 
although his work was very different, it was received 
by the group with enthusiasm. Very different but, 
after all, that is what art is about. 
Esther Austin’s exhibition was more the usual art we 
have become used to but we were all impressed that 
the artist was in her eighties and still going strong 
and painting very different types of art. 
This month’s get together was at Centacare on the 
20th August where we met to view a DVD on the 
works of Rubens and Vander Meer. An enjoyable 
experience and we all agreed there was much more 
to these famous painters than we knew before 
viewing the DVD. 
Our September excursion will be to the Art & Soul 
Café in Boonah to view an exhibition by an artist 
known to both Mary Street and myself. Jenni Seale’s 
work has been in display at this café and other 
places but we are looking forward to seeing some of 
her more recent work. Jenni has been featured at 
Arts in the Olives. If you are interested in coming on 
this excursion on the 17

th
 September please contact 

me for transport arrangements.  
In October we will be visiting The Centre in 
Beaudesert to view an exhibition by Edwin Bode. 
Some members will remember we visited his grave 
at Wonglepong Cemetery when we visited the army 
museum at Canungra some time ago. I am sure it 
will be great to see an exhibition of his works. This 
excursion will take place on 15

th
 October and you 

should contact me if you are interested in joining us. 
Our last get together for the year will be on the 19

th
 

November when we will meet at Centacare to view 
the remaining part of the DVD which was our August 
meeting. The works of Rembrandt will be featured at 
this meeting and will bring together where Rubens 
and Vander Meer used Rembrandt’s work to 
enhance their own works.  
That brings me up to date and I look forward to 
welcoming members of the group and any others 
interested but please contact me to let me know. 
Tricia Edward – ph.5544 1462 or email 
shikeo@bigpond.com 

  
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:shikeo@bigpond.com


 

Our Kitchens Rule 

 
August Cookery Group 
 
Classic Tiramisu  
This decadent Italian dessert is hard to resist, with a 
combination of Savoiardi biscuits soaked in Tia 
Maria, Galliano & Brandy with lashings of cream, 
coffee, mascarpone cheese, and rich dark chocolate. 
We swapped our cutting boards and knives for 
wooden spoons and mixing bowls, and started 
whipping up egg whites, mascarpone and cream, 
then folding and combining all ingredients together. 
With a full class it took no time to make this delicious 
dessert, but the part I liked best and it took us all 
back to our childhood days dare I say it… shhh! don’t 
tell anyone…licking the bowl... (technically speaking 
it was our fingers) but it was still good yum. 
It does need preparing the day before to allow all the 
flavours to infuse and so I made this so that we all 
could enjoy and experience the true flavours of this 
dish.  
Tina Jones. 

 
 

.               Classic Tiramisu  
                       
                  
 

For information about the Cookery Group at “Our 
Kitchens Rule“ call Laurel 5541 2072 or Tina 0418 
780 861. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 Music Group..the Recorder 

 

The recorder group was started to teach people to 
play the recorder, a much under-estimated but 
beautiful instrument. The way to appreciate the 
recorder best is to hear instruments with different 
registers playing together in harmony, e.g. soprano, 
alto, tenor and bass. This results in a very rich 
sound. To see its potential, have a look at some 
Youtube videos – there is some wonderful playing on 
show. Google Genevieve Lacey to see a world-
famous Australian recorder player. There is plenty of 
music available for the recorder, mainly early and 
classical music, but also music from all over the 
world. Any style of music can be played, but music in 
harmonising parts sounds the best. 
The group consists of Tex, Ellen and Sue, and we’re 
all making steady progress. We’ve already played 
one or two simple melodies with harmony, and sight 
reading abilities are getting better and better. We’re 
taking it slowly, as we want it to be enjoyable and not 
onerous! 
It would be good to have more members in the 
group, so if you’re interested, whether you play 
already or not, you would be very welcome. Our aim 
is to form a recorder ensemble, with instruments of 
different sizes and registers. 
 
We meet at Kath’s House, 27 Dunsinane Street 
Beaudesert. 
Friday Afternoon 2.00pm to 4.00pm. 
 
Contact: Sue Bradbury 5544 3146 
 

 
 

  Tex and Sue at a recorder “Jam Session” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
   

Thanks to Our Sponsors 

  

       

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

   
 

 



 



 

 
 

   

 

 
 

  

 

BEAUDESERT  U3A  Time Table 
 

 

 

14 July to 19 Sept ’14. Term 3   
 

  
DAY AM Session Venue PM Session Venue 

  
Monday 10.00 - 12.00  Centacare Bistro 1.00 - 3.00 Centacare Bistro 

  
  COMPUTER 6-12 Petersen St CONVERSATIONAL 6-12 Petersen St 

  
  GROUP   FRENCH   

  
  Weekly   Weekly   

  
  Contact: Hennie   Contact: Bernie   

  
  PH: 5541 0745   PH: 5544 2042   

  
          

  
      1.30 - 4.00 20 Lincoln Court 

  
      MOSAICS Gleneagle 

  
      Weekly   

  
      Contact: Margaret   

  
      PH: 5541 0745   

  
  

  
    

Tuesday 9.30 - 11.30 Kath's House 2.30 - 4.00 Uniting Church 

  
  DISCUSSION 27 Dunsinane St LINE DANCING Hall 

  
  GROUP  Beaudesert 

 
  

  
  Weekly   Contact: Trish   

  
  Contact: Peter   PH: 0417 440 584   

  
  PH: 5541 3660   Contact: Val   

  
      PH: 5541 3660   

  
  

  
    

Wednesday 9.00 – 12.00 Beaudesert 1.00 - 3.00 Their Homes 

  
  SOCIAL TENNIS Tennis Courts 

1st  Wednesday of each 
month Alternately 

  
  Weekly Boonah Road COOKERY  CLUB   

  
  Contact: Tex White  

 
Contact: Tina   

  
  PH: 5541 4772 

 
PH: 0418 780 861 OR   

  
  

 
  Contact: Laurel   

  
  

 
  PH: 5541 2072   

    
 

  
 

  

  
Wednesday 9.00 - 12.00 Centacare Bistro     

  
Weekly ART GROUP  6-12 Petersen St     

  
  "THE LIMNERS"       

  
  Contact: Denise       

  
  PH: 5546 9879   or       

  
  Contact: Margaret       

  
  PH: 5541 0745       

    
 

  
 

  

  
THIRD  10.00 - 12.00 Centacare Bistro     

  
Wednesday  ART  6-12 Petersen St     

  
of the Month APPRECIATION & Excursions     

  
  Contact: Tricia       

  
  PH: 5544 1462       

  



 

DAY AM Session Venue PM Session Venue 

Thursday 9.00 - 12.00 Uniting Church 
  

  TABLE TENNIS Hall 
  

  Weekly   
 

  

  Contact: Pam   
  

  PH: 5541 2662  or   
  

  Contact: Trish   
 

  

  PH: 0417 440 584   
 

  

          

Every Second 10.00 - 12.00 Centacare Bistro     

Thursday CARD MAKING 6-12 Petersen St     

From 24th July Contact: Val       

  PH: 5541 3660       

          

Friday 
  

 2.00pm to 4.00pm  Kath’s House 

  
  

 Music- Recorder Group  27 Dunsinane Street 

  
  

 Contact Sue Bradbury  Beaudesert 

  
  

 Ph. 5544 3146   

  
  

    

  
 

      

  
 

      

          

     
Phone to  JIGSAW LIBRARY 20 Lincoln Court GENEALOGY CLUB By Arrangement 

Arrange a Contact: Margaret Gleneagle Phone Tricia Edward   

Selection or Hennie            5544 1462   

time PH: 5541 0745   
 e-mail 
shikeo@bigpond.com   

N.B. 
    All participants must be financial members of the Beaudesert U3a, 

($25 single/$40 double per annum), and each session has a minimum fee of $2 towards  

Centacare expenses.  If necessary, any extra course costs will be set by tutors. 

     Please contact Course Co-ordinator: Laurel Fechner 
 Ph: 5541 2072  Mobile: 0417 644506   Email: andyfechner@bigpond.com 
 



 


